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Minutes of the socially-distanced meeting of Murton Parish Council held on Wednesday, 9 

September 2020 in the rear meeting room of the Museum of Farming, following a Covid-19 Risk 

Assessment  

Present:  Cllrs I Waddington (Chair), D Harriman, G Richardson, D Wells, A McFarlane (Clerk), 

Ward Cllr M Warters and 1 member of the public 

 

20/33 Apologies for absence were received from Ward Cllr Rowley and Cllrs Clancey 

and Kettlestring 

20/34  No declarations of interest were made 

20/35 The Minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday, 5 August 2020 were confirmed 

and signed as a true and correct record  

20/36 Ongoing Issues and action                                                                                                                                                                                            

20.36.1 The Neighbourhood Plan Working Party report was circulated. It was 

approved that the Plan should be put out for public consultation, with explanatory 

pamphlets being available in the Church, Murton Park and the local Library   

 20.36.2 There was no Police Report issued 

 20.36.3 The Murton Arms (Bay Horse) – No significant investors had yet been 

found to set up a new pub business. The clerk had drafted a letter asking for 

support and it was approved that this should be distributed to all residents. It was 

proposed by Cllr Wells, seconded by Cllr Richardson, and unanimously agreed 

that the clerk should progress a Public Works Loan to buy the building  

20.36.4 It was unanimously agreed to have a Great Crested Newt survey, costing 

£186.00, undertaken before any further work could be carried out on the pond  

20.36.5 It was agreed that work should be carried out on the Copse on Moor Lane 

by a hedge-cutting contractor. Cllr Clancey had previously offered to use his 

contractor when cutting his own field hedges. The clerk was to write to allotment 

holders reminding them that the plots needed to be kept tidy  

20.36.6 There were no matters of note from Ward Councillors 

20.36.7 Cllr Richardson reported that obstructive car parking around Moins Court, 

Meam Close and Redbarn Drive was causing problems again. This was a Police 

matter and should be reported 

20/37 20.37.1 Planning application ref 20/01616/REM OS Field 5070 Hull Road. This 

gave further details on the scale of the proposed Energy Storage Facility 

 20.37.2 Cllr Warters outlined problems with an application for a Taxi Office in 

Osbaldwick Parish where overspill parking could affect Murton Way 

20/38 Planning Decision on application ref 20/01008/CLU 3 Moins Court – HMO 

approved by CYC 

20/39 Financial Matters:  

20.39.1 It was agreed to pay Aspects Horticultural £90.00 for August strimming 

20.39.2 It was agreed to pay £213.92 for Zurich Insurance renewal premium                                                                                                               

20/40               Subject to Covid-19 regulations the date of the next meeting was confirmed as 

Wednesday, 14 October 2020 (venue to be advised) 


